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President’s Message

Wyoming Chapter members met at the
Holiday Inn of the Waters in Thermopolis on
June 1, for the annual spring meeting. The all
around trap and big game rifle winner this
year was Life Member Jeff Reynolds from

Douglas, WY. After some stiff competition,”

Cole Benton of Buffalo, WY tied with Jeff
Reynolds for first place in the rifle competi-
tion. Thanks to Kevin Hurley for setting up
the shotgun and rifle shoot and many thanks
to the Thermopolis Gun Club for letting us
use their great facility.

During the business meeting members
voted to fund $5400 dollars for a controlled
burn to promote habitat improvement on the
South Fork of the Shoshoni. A funding
request was presented by June Sampson,
Director of the National Interpretive Big Horn
Sheep Center in Dubois, WY. Chapter mem-
bership voted to fund $1200 dollars for the
following educational materials. $400 dollars
for Booklets of Basic Facts About Big Horns,
$200 dollars for Self Guiding Tour Brochures,
and $600 dollars for Laminated Pictures and
Trunks for a Traveling School Exhibit.

At 8:00 p.m. the final bidding was con-
cluded on the Wyoming Governors Big Horn
Sheep License for 1996. The winning bid was
$26,000 dollars submitted by Richard
Lennington of Macon, Georgia. The Wyoming
Chapter would like to thank each and every
bidder that took part in this auction and a
special thanks to Mr. Lennington. We sincere-

hope that you have an enjoyable hunt in your
quest for a Trophy Big Horn Ram. Without
such strong supperters all of the efforts of the
Wyoming Chapter would be a much more dif-
ficult task.

Representatives from Douglas Best
Western, Thermopolis Holiday Inn of the
Waters, The Inn of Rock Springs, Casper
Hilton, Sheridan Holiday Inn, and Casper
Holiday Inn gave presentations from their
respective Hotels for our Winter 1997, 1998,
and 1999 Auction Banquet. Cheyenne Little
America gave a presentation to the members
on the size and comfort of their facility, which
we will be enjoying at our auction/banquet
this December. Many thanks to all the repre-
sentatives who came to our meeting. The
Jackson Snow King also sent a presentation
for members to consider. We do appreciate all
of the fine choices we had to consider for our
winter meeting.

We also wish to thank Kevin Hurley, Tom
Ryder, Lee Hughes, and Tom Easterly for the
very informative presentations given on the
Wyoming Big Horn Sheep and their habitat in
various areas around our state. These gentle-
men did a fine job and we sure do appreciate
all of their efforts. Many thanks to you fellows.

A special thank you to Kevin Hurley for
escorting the Chapter members to Wind River
Canyon to look for Big Horn Sheep. Members
met with Kevin at 9:00 a.m. Sunday morning
and proceeded up the canyon stopping at dif-
ferent intervals trying to locate the Big Horn
Sheep in their lambing areas. We were unable
to locate the Big Horns but was fun trying.

continued on next page
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President’s message cont. ...

Thanks for all the information given to us
along the way.

Vice President, Jim Collins is putting
the final touches to our plans for the
December 7th Annual Winter Meeting at
Little America in Cheyenne, WY. This should
be a great place and lots of fun as we will
have guest speaker Duncan Gilchrist with
his slide show of some really magnificent
Big Horn Sheep in Montana.

Our special thanks to Jim Mills, Mary,
and all the staff of the Holiday Inn of the
Waters in Thermopolis for providing our
Chapter with such great accommodations
during our stay.

Ronald W. Ball
President.

Tax, Tax, Tax

Tax his cow, tax his goat,

Tax his pants, tax his coat,

Tax his crops, tax his work,

Tax his tie, tax his shirt,

Tax his chew, tax his smoke;
Teach him taxes are no joke.

Tax his oil, tax his gas,

Tax his notes, tax his cash;

Tax him good and let him know ~
After taxes he has not dough.

If he hollers, tax him more

Tax him till he's good and sore.
Tax his coffin, tax his grave,

Tax the sod in which he lays.

Put these words upon his tomb;
“Taxes drove me to my doom.”
And after he's gone he can't relax;
They'll soon be after his Inheritance Tax!
Source: Unknown

Ram Scoring Contest

A ram scoring contest will be held, with the
closest guess to the actual Boone and
Crockett score will win a cash prize.

In 1949 Wyoming Game & Fish started trap-
ping at Whiskey Mountain near Dubois, WY.

Wyomlng s Largest Wildlife Dlsplay

* Soak & Relax ® Massages ® Golf ® Private Hot
Tubs ® Unique Waterbed Rooms ¢ Three Star
Dining ° Hot Mineral Pool ® Beauty Shop ¢ Bike
Rentals, Tandems ¢ Sauna, Mineral & Steam °
The Safari Club, Wildlife Display ¢ Racquetball
& Exercise Rooms ® Convention Facilities for 325

‘\{o&&z{; v

OF THE WATERS
Hot Springs State Park
Thermopolis, WY
1-800-Holiday or 1-307-864-3131

Banquet tickets may be purchased from any Director or
by mail from Kathy Gay, Treasurer, Box 68, Riverton,
Wyoming 82501. The cost is $50.00 per couple and
includes a 1997 membership for one person.

GENERAL CONTRACTORS

MARBLETON, WYOMING -

P. O. Box 4178
601 North Highway 189
Marbleton, Wyoming 83113
GENERAL CONTRACTORS

Owner: Rod Bennett
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WIN THIS SNOW MACHINE

SUPPORT THE WYOMING CHAPTER FOR NORTH AMERICAN WILD
SHEEP BY PURCHASING RAFFLE TICKETS ON THIS 1997 ARCTIC CAT
POWDER SPECIAL SNOW MACHINE PARTIALLY DONATED BY COUR-
TESY FORD OF AFTON, WY AND ARCTCO SALES, INC. ONLY 400 TICK-
ETS WILL BE SOLD AT $25.00 EACH, 5 FOR $100.00. DRAWING WILL BE
HELD DECEMBER 7TH, 1996 IN CHEYENNE, WY AT THE LITTLE AMERI-
CA HOTEL DURING THE ANNUAL BANQUET-FUND-RAISER-LIVE AUC-
TION-NEED NOT BE PRESENT TO WIN. RAFFLE TICKETS AVAILABLE
FROM RON BALL, BIG PINEY, 307-276-3244; JENNIFER BALL, 307-276-
3244; FREDDIE GOETZ, WHEATLAND, 307-322-3652; MIKE MOHR,
CASPER, 307-577-7218; JIM COLLINS, 307-234-9597; COLE BENTON, BUF-
FALO, 307-736-2277; JACK HILDNER, RIVERTON, 307-856-1776; KATHY
GAY, BOX 68, RIVERTON, WY 82501.

Ford, Mercury,
i Honda Power Products QGY\
Honda Kawasaki
Courtesy Ford Auto & RV Sales

P.O. Box 1210 — 444 Washington Street
Afton, Wyoming 83110  Arctic Cat
307-886-5684 Ski-Doo
o

Dennis Horsley
307-886-5684

A
/. (N
CTCO

World Class Recreational Products

If every member buys or sells at least one N ETEGGSCERR,ick-
et, the quota of 400 will be reached very fast. Remember
only 400 tickets will be sold at $25.00 each or 5 for
$100.00.
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The first Big Horn Sheep transplant was done
in 1934.

Telephone (307) 856-4816 i

Fax (307) 856-7535

“In a civilized and cultivated country, wild animals
only continue to exist at all when preserved by sports-
men. The excellent people who protect against all
hunting and consider sportsmen as enemies of
wildlife are ignorant of the fact that in reality the gen-
uine sportsmen is by all odds, the most important

factor in keeping the larger and more valuable wild §
creature from total extermination.”

JAY A. REDDON, C.P.A.

COLEMAN and REDDON ACCOUNTING, Inc.
ACCOUNTING AND TAX

114 S. 6TH EAST ¢ RIVERTON, WY 82501

~President Theodore Roosevelt ~

For Winter Meeting

One of the early auction items is a Spring
1997 Grizzly Bear Hunt or a Dall Sheep Hunt for
the fall of 1997 for one person, with the follow-
ing Outfitter.

pSKA VIDERRESS Ropy

U

Member John Suda with a beautiful trophy Dall Sheep taken last season.

; Gordon Horton from the Terry Ranch Cellars in
Congratulations, John!

Jim Baum (907) 346-3718 Cheyenne will present a seminar on December 7 at

the Little America Hotel and Resort from 2:00 p.m.

) ) . Registered Guide * Outfitter * Pilot to 4:00 p.m. He will discuss the basics of selecting

The Little America Hotel and Resort will pro- 28 Years Alaska Hunting Experience wine and the enjoyment of choosing the right wine

vide a shuttle for the Wyoming Chapter 4389 Mars Drive » Anchorage, AK 99507
Saturday morning to take you to the down-
town mall and back, should anyone want to
shop. It will leave the Hotel at 10:00 a.m. and

to complement the food served. He will be ably
assisted by the in-house wine expert, Rick Bostron,
from Little America. This should prove to be an
exciting and enjoyable experience, so mark your cal-

HUNTING ¢ PHOTOGRAPHY e FISHING

return at noon. Studio: 135 W. Deloney endar.
Store: 87 W. Deloney
P. 0. Box 4081 A .
I
Jackson, Wy 83001 & 1ngrid Weber

307-733-0761

Ingrid Weber, owner of Beads Unlimited in
Jackson, WY will have a booth and also be
one of our featured programs during the
afternoon of the annual meeting and auction
at Little America in Cheyenne, WY, December
7, 1996

Ingrid is world renown for the beautiful and
unusual necklaces she creates in her
Wyoming studio. She carries a fine variety of
semi-precious beads, silver, gold, amber,
agate and bone as well as antique glass,
> chevron, lamp work beads and many others
3% along with stringing supplies for making all
types of necklaces.

Duncan Gilchrist from Corvallis, Montana will put on a
slide show about the huge Big Horn Sheep he has pho-
tographed. Duncan has produced several video tapes and
books on sheep and sheep hunting which will be for sale
at his booth. This will be a great opportunity for everyone
to see some GIANT rams.

: ‘ Send Pictures
During the program she will talk about beads

and how to choose colors and shapes to go Members who have haq a SUCCQSSf}ﬂ hunt,
with different outfits to create a mood. You please send us a short article along with your

Clyde Clark from Diamondville, WY receiving the Polaris 4-
Wheeler from Director Freddie Goetz. Clyde won this beau-

tiful machine partially donated by The Brown Co. of will be well entertained by this lovely, intelli- pictures and we will print them in our next

Wheatland and Polaris Industries on the Wyoming Chapter gent woman and her outstanding knowledge

newsletter.
raffle last December. of gems.
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From 1961-1996 389 Big Horn Sheep have been
trapped from Wyoming and released out of
state.

5400 Bishop Boulevard

WYOMING
GAME AND FiSH DEPARTMENT

Cheyenne, WY 82006

Kevin Hurley, Wyoming Game and Fish
Biologist from Thermopolis will give an
hour program on Big Horn Sheep around
the state of Wyoming. Several Game and
Fish employees from different areas of
Wyoming will speak on Big Horn numbers,
habitat, recent transplants and predator
problems or out break of disease in
wildlife in Wyoming

John C. Bunker

Vice President Jim Collins showing off his Coues Home Phone

Deer taken in Arizona in 1994.

(307) 322-5288

VERMEER ¢ FORD NEW HOLLAND ¢ HESSTON
PARTS ¢ SERVICE » EQUIPMENT

Browan Co.

Phone (307) 322-2525
Fax (307) 322-2575

P. O. Box 757
705 - 16th Street
Wheatland, WY 82201

Ronald W. Ball, President
A A Ranch, Box 5000

Big Piney, WY 83113
Phone 276-3244

Kathy Gay, Treasurer
P. O. Box 68
Riverton, WY 82501
Phone 856-4968

Freddie L. Goetz, Director
P. O. Box 603

Wheatland, WY 82201
Phone 322-3652

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF
WYOMING CHAPTER F.N.A'W.S.

Jim Collins, Vice President
Sand Creek Ranch

Alcova, WY 82620

Phone 234-9597

Mike Pilch, Director
P. O. Box 6948
Sheridan, WY 82801
Phone 674-7167

Cole Benton, Director
1230 Norma Drive
Buffalo, WY 82834
Phone 736-2277

Jennifer Ball, Secretary
P. O. Box 4266
Marbleton, WY 83113
Phone 276-5685

Jack Hildner, Director
4390 W. Mtn. View Drive
Riverton, WY 82501
Phone 856-1776

Mike Mohr, Director
630 Goodstein Drive
Casper, WY 82601
Phone 577-7218

N
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*Fishing
*Big Game * Summer Horse
Hunting Pack Trips
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FOR RESERVATIONS CONTACT:
Chuck Thornton
Box 236
Big Piney Wyoming 83113
Phone (307) 386-9220

In 1944 Desert Big Horn Sheep were caught in
Arizona and released in the Sweetwater Rocks.
None survived.

Peter Kummerfeldt, owner and Chief
Instructor for the Survival Consultant Group
from Colorado Springs, CO will give a semi-
nar on wilderness skills and survival at high
altitudes. Peter has served 12 years as sur-
vival training instructor at the U.S. Air Force
Academy in Colorado Springs. He will pre-
sent an hour program during the afternoon
of December 7th.

Chuck Thornton, Donor of the Pack Trip from Darby Mountain Outfitters getting ready
to head out on the trail.
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The Becoming an Outdoors Woman Workshop
is an educational effort offered in approximate-
ly forty-three states and several Canadian
Provinces. The first Becoming an Outdoors
Woman Workshop in Wyoming was held June 21-
23 at the Whiskey Mountain Camp near Dubois.
The Becoming an Outdoors Woman Workshop
is an opportunity for anyone over the age of 18
but is primarily aimed at women to learn out-
door skills usually associated with hunting and
fishing as well as many other outdoor activities.
This workshop is for any level of individual from
the beginner to the seasoned outdoors person.

The classes offered at the Whiskey Mountain
Camp this year were: Introduction to Firearms,
*Rifle Marksmanship, * Shotgun Marksmanship,
*Black Powder Marksmanship, *Introduction to
Hunting, Archery Marksmanship, Boating
Basics, Canoeing Skills, Introduction to Wildlife
Photography, Fishing Skills, Fly Fishing Skills,
Introduction to Fly Tying, Outdoor First Aid and

Right -~ Parking lot and
entrance to the workshop =2

Cabins at site of the Outdoor
Woman Workshop meeting
near Dubois.

Survival Skills, Camping Skills, Campfire
Cooking, and Back Packing Skills. All classes
with an (* indicate Introduction to Firearms
MUST BE taken as a prerequisite.

Classes were on a first registered - first enrolled
basis. Participants were asked to number their
class choices 1-6 with 5 and 6 as alternatives.
Sessions were three and one half hours long
with a limit to 50 participants. The Workshop
fee was $100.00 per person, which included
instruction in all sessions, use of demonstration
equipment, program materials, all meals and
lodging, campfire, and several evening pro-
grams. The Workshop participants had a great
time and thought this program was a great suc-
cess.

The Wyoming Chapter FN.AW.S. voted to help
fund this Workshop last December in the
amount of $1,500 dollars. The Chapter is
delighted to have been part of this “First
Wyoming” Becoming an Outdoor Woman
Workshop.
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FouNDATION FOR NORTH AMERICAN WILD SHEEP
720 Allen Ave., Cody, WY 82414  (307) 527-6261

O Membership, 1 Year: $45.00, or 3 Years: $120.00
O Sustaining Membership (Individual), 1 Year: $200.00 O Family Membership, 1 Year: $80.00
O Corp. Supporting Membership, 1 Year: $1,000.00 O Company Membership, 1 Year: $200.00
O Intemational Membership (non-North American), | Year: $100.00 O Lifetime Membership:  $1,000.00
Ages 59-64:  $750.00 (Please send photocopy of prool
(All memberships payable in US. Funds only.) Ages 65 & over:  $500.000 of age, such as Driver’s License)

O Junior Membership, 1 Year: $15.00

Name:

Address:

State/Province: Zip:

Telephone (l:\omc): (office):
O Check here if you are an outfitter. O Bill my MasterCard. O Bill my VISA Card.

O Check here if you are an artist. (O Bill my Discover ., O Bill my Am. Express.
Charge Card Number:
Valid Through: Signature

Thanks to our parent organization, the Foundation for North American Wild
Sheep, Cody, Wyoming for the great donations to this Chapter Auction again
this year. I would like to urge all of our members to join this organization as
they really get the job done when it comes to putting more wild sheep on the
mountains.

(307) 775-8400 ¢
1-800-445-6945 ‘. CA

3

Cheyenne

3 ‘ HOTEL & RESORT

¥

1935 will go down in history! For
the first time, a civilized nation has
full gun registration! Our streets
will be safer, our police more effi-
cient and the world will follow our
lead into the future.

Adolf Hitler

The Wyoming Chapter, Foundation for North American Wild Sheep Annual Winter Meeting - Banquet and Fund Raiser Auction
will be held at Little America Hotel in Cheyenne, Wyoming December 7, 1996. Chapter meeting from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon,

break for lunch. Afternoon programs begin at 1:00 p.m.

Cheyenne Little America is a beautiful Hotel and has great convention facilities. They have a block of rooms set aside for our
convention at $50.00 for 2 queen size beds. You must mention the words “Wild Sheep” to receive this discount. The Chapter
will also have a prize for the Early Bird Drawing. Only people who register prior to November st will be eligible for the prize.

This year for the first time the Wyoming Chapter will have booths with merchandise for sale all day the 7th. We are also having
some very interesting people who will give programs during the afternoon. Duncan Gilchrist, author and photographer, Ingrid
Weber, the bead lady, Peter Kummefeldt, outdoor survival instructor, a wine and cheese tasting and identifying seminar and
Wyoming Game and Fish personnel with facts and figures about sheep are lined up for your entertainment.

Sounds like a good time for all - hope to see you there.
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Director Freddie Goetz won 1st place in the live sheep competition of the Photo Contest at
F.N.AW.S. convention in Reno, Nevada last February. Great Picture!

Pete Johnson from Wheatland leading pack mules during the Pack Trip with Darby Mountain Outfitters.

Brad Hanson from Gillette, WY with his bear taken in Alaska. This hunt was donated to the Wyoming Pete and Freddie report having a great time.
Chapter by Jim Baum of Alaska Wilderness Trophies and sold at the Winter Auction last December. '



